
SEISMIC UPGRADE PROJECT:

The seismic upgrade project started in October and is expected to be completed 
by March 2023.  The project will make the school safe in case there is a seismic 
event and includes improvements to building structure, HVAC system and piping 
as well as cosmetic upgrades to floors and walls. During the construction 
affected classes will be moved to the portables.  The project will start with the 
short hallway and includes an upgrade to the bathroom areas.  If you have any 
questions about the project please contact Ms. Corneil. 
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NEXT PAC 
MEETING


November 18th, 6 pm


Zoom

HOT LUNCH

Coming in November!


1
PURDY’S & GIFT CARD 

FUNDRAISER

Opening mid-November


Pick-up early December
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Hot Lunch - Coming Soon!

Our Hot Lunch coordinator will be meeting with 
school administrators to discuss the hot lunch date 
for November and whether we can run one in 
December as well.  We have been contacted by 
Yummy Slice (formerly Fresh Slice) who we have 
used in the past.  They have individual packaging 
and nut free options. Stay tuned for more 
information coming soon! 


Upcoming Fundraisers 

Gift Cards / Purdy’s Chocolates


As usual the PAC will run the Gift Card and Purdy’s 
fundraiser in November with pick-up in early 
December.  Purchases will be made directly on 
Purdy’s website and via paper forms distributed in 
the classrooms for Gift Cards.  A portion of 
proceeds from items purchased will come back to 
the PAC. 


Thank-you!

Big thanks to all families who purchased Wolf Wear 
this fall, it was a big success.  Don’t worry if you 
missed it this time, we will sell again in the Spring.


PAC Executive Vacancies


Recently two members of the PAC Executive had to 
leave their positions which leaves the PAC desperate 
for volunteers to fill these roles. Vacancies are in the 
Co-Chair and Secretary positions.  For 
accountability purposes and to be sure we can 
perform all the functions required for the PAC we 
need to fill these roles ASAP.  Time commitment is 
minimal. It is not sustainable for the two remaining 
members to perform all the duties on their own. 
Please consider volunteering your time. Contact the 
PAC for more information. 
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ONGOING PAC FUNDRAISERS:

Personalized Labels! AVAILABLE ALL YEAR


www.mabelslabels.com -  Support a fundraiser and choose “James 
Whiteside Elementary PAC (Richmond)” from the dropdown menu

www.oliverslabels.com/whitesidePAC

www.emilypress.com/whiteside


Cobs Bread! AVAILABLE ALL YEAR 

Visit the Blundell Centre location and mention Whiteside when you 
purchase. A portion of the sales come back to the PAC. 

http://www.mabelslabels.com
http://www.oliverslabels.com/whitesidePAC
http://www.emilypress.com/whiteside
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